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Using the above system, the structure is assessed as holding negligible potential for bats due to the paucity of cracks
and crevices suitable for roosting, the construction materials and the amount of light penetration within. No foraging
signs or droppings were present.

Exterior of building.

View inside building.

No further bat surveys are required and work can proceed with caution. In the unlikely event that a roosting bat is
discovered during the work it should be left in situ, work stopped and contact made with the bat ecologist for further
advice.

A precautionary approach to nesting birds must be adopted during work. Birds may nest between March and September
inclusive and if any nests are found within 5m of the works then activity must cease until nesting has finished. No
evidence of nesting birds was found but the building does have suitability for nests.

Under the Environment Act recently passed into law (HM Government, 2021) there is a legal requirement for all
development requiring planning permission to deliver at least a 10% Biodiversity Net Gain (BNG). Provision is made for
this in terms of planning policy under NPPF (2021) in the Cornwall Local Plan (Cornwall Council 2016). Best practice
guidance for developers is provided in the Cornwall Planning for Biodiversity Guide (Cornwall Council, 2018). It is




